
20 Viaduct Harbour Avenue, Auckland 1010 
Private Bag 92250, Auckland 1142, New Zealand 

Phone 09 355 3553   Website www.AT.govt.nz 
12 July 2022 

J Turner 
fyi-request-19603-e6e46778@requests.fyi.org.nz 

Kia ora J Turner 

The information you have requested – CAS-570857-F0X2W5 

I refer to your request for information dated 6 June 2022 regarding the New Lynn to Avondale Shared Path 
project. 

Please click on this link to download the information that we hold in relation to your request for the design 
process and minutes:  

This includes the following: 

1. Level Crossing Safety Impact Assessment St Jude St and St Georges St and Portage Rd

2. Stage 2 Scheme Assessment Report

3. New Lynn Avondale TCC

4. New Lynn to Avondale Feedback Report

Some information such as names and contact details has been withheld under section 7(2)(a) of the 
LGOIMA, to protect the privacy of natural persons, including that of deceased natural persons. 

I have provided a breakdown by project phase in the table below for the total cost of this project. 

Investigation and Design $      7,001,600 

Construction $    38,253,163 Construction of 2.9km of shared path which included the 
below elements: 

• line marking and surface treatments.
• 3 new bridges
• an underpass connecting Chalmers Reserve to the

western side of the railway line
• 2 signalised crossings
• a raised pedestrian crossing (pedestrian has right of

way)
• 2 raised crossings (cars have right of way)
• 2 standard pedestrian crossings with refuge islands
• Fencing along the rail corridor and some private

properties
• CCTV and lighting
• Elevated boardwalk
• Landscaping
• Wayfinding
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• Māori artwork 
• Stormwater drainage 

We do not have a breakdown of each specific element as 
the elements were packaged as overall project works and 
not separated by each element.  

Property $           26,010 Information related to property is confidential between the 
relevant property owners and AT. 

AT are currently investigating the feasibility for a crossing for Veronica Street, this is in the very early stages 
of investigation therefore we are unable to provide any further information related to this at this time. 

Should you believe that we have not dealt with your request appropriately, you are able to make a complaint 
to the Office of the Ombudsman and seek an investigation and review in regard to this matter. 

Kind regards 
 
 
 
David Nelson 

Group Manager 
Infrastructure Project Delivery 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


